
 
 
 
Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

GRANNY’S POULTRY COOPERATIVE LTD. - LAND APPLICATION OF LAGOON 
SLUDGE – FILE: 5757.00 
 
A proposal was filed by Granny’s Poultry Cooperative Ltd. for the removal of sludge from an 
existing wastewater storage pond located in NE 27-7-6 EPM in the Rural Municipality of 
Hanover.  The sludge will be removed from the cells of the pond, transported to agricultural land, 
surface applied at prescribed agronomic rates, and cultivated into the soils within 48 hours of 
being applied.  Surface application will occur between September and November of 2015.  The 
registered land owner of the agricultural land located within NW 9-8-6 EPM in the Rural 
Municipality of Ste. Anne has agreed to have the sludge applied to their agricultural land.  Final 
decommissioning of the cells of the wastewater storage pond will occur within approximately 
one year thereafter.  
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in 
writing or by E-mail (robert.boswick@gov.mb.ca), not later than April 17, 2015.  Further 
information is available from the Public Registries located at Legislative Library, 200 
Vaughan, Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 
Online Registry http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or by 
contacting Robert Boswick, Environmental Engineer at 204-945-6030. 

 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
Conservation and Water Stewardship 

123 Main Street, Suite 160 
Winnipeg MB  R3C 1A5 

Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069 ask for ext. 6030 
Fax: (204) 945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
 
 

 
 
 
 
For publication in:  
Steinbach Carillon News - Thurs. March 19, 2015 
 

Notice of Environment Act Proposal 


